LePointe Annual Homeowner’s Meeting
January 14, 2010
Twenty (23) owners present or represented by Proxy, which constituted a quorum. 

Call to Order:

Jeff Lyons at 7:30 pm on Thursday, January 14, 2010, in the Conference Room at Metcalf Realty Inc

The minutes from the year 2009 were reviewed and approved. 

Finances

Operating Account currently totals $11,084.52.  Accounts receivables are current.
Officers for 2010: 

Jeff Lyons

President

Terry Catalano 
Vice President & Treasurer

Jana Sobel 

Secretary

Gwen Higgins
Member at Large

Water valves 

(21) were replaced and labeled for buildings 1157 and 1159 in November by Craftsman Plumbing.  Most of the valves were broken and several were leaking.  The cost of the job was $3990 or $190 per valve.  Preliminary estimates last year were $250 per valve.

All agreed the job was well done by Craftsman Plumbing.  
Main line cleanout

Discussion of several main line backups recently.  Sabrina had Craftsman Plumbing submit a contract to clean out all 4 main lines 2 time per year at a cost of $1,200.00 annually.
Contract details were discussed and all agreed to move forward with the cleanout.  

Fence 

The pool fence and parking lot fences need to be repaired. Sabrina will get estimates and present to the Board via email.  Approval by the president and at least one additional board member will be deemed to be authorization.  Approval will be in the form of email or phone call to Sabrina.
Private water meter (for pool)
Sabrina reeds the meter and submits the results to Birmingham Water Works every 6 months.  The benefit of submitting the meter is that the association is credited with the sewer cost for the water used to fill the pool.  As the sewer fees are often higher than the water, this amounts to significant savings.
Light bulbs changing/Smoke Detectors in Basement/ Property Trash pickup

This will be done by Dan Hollingsworth. Burned out light bulbs will be changed out and trash pickup every Monday morning.  The hillside behind 1159 will have trash removed as needed and/or as requested.  He will also check and change out the smoke detector batteries on at least an every 6 month basis.  

Gutters

Several estimates were presented by Sabrina, from Precision Gutter, Mr Gutterman, Terry Williams, and Duncan Gutters.  The board intends to move forward with authorization of the repairs once the vendor has been selected.  Approval by the president and at least one additional board member will be deemed to be authorization.  Approval will be in the form of email or phone call to Sabrina.
Posts and Railings
General maintenance is required on the posts and railings on the 1153/1155 building.  Sabrina will obtain estimates and submit to the board via email.  Approval by the president and at least one additional board member will be deemed to be authorization.  Approval will be in the form of email or phone call to Sabrina.

Landscape

Contract to be renegotiated with Whole Bloomn yard to omit trash pickup as they do not seem to be doing a good job.  Sabrina will call and get new and lower price.
Dumpster

The dumpster was “tagged” (spray painted) again. There was a discussion regarding changing out dumpster again. There is cost of $65-$75 with Waste Management.  All agreed that the property would look much better with new “clean” dumpster and was worth the cost, even if a clean dumpster encouraged the crime to be repeated.  It was also determined that the $65 fee was less than the cost and effort required to have the dumpster painted and that our painting the bin might be a violation of our agreement with Waste Management.  Sabrina was approved to have the dumpster exchanged.
The going forward plan is to direct one of the cameras in the direction of the dumpster to possibly catch the culprit.
Owners and residents are encouraged to report any suspected criminal activity, especially including this type of vandalism.  The association intends to vigorously pursue criminal and civil legal action against those responsible for damaging and defacing our property. 

Cameras & DSL
Eight (8) cameras have been installed and we will purchase at least three more.  The cost is about $235 per additional camera including installation.
Of these three new units, two infrared cameras will point down the stairwells with a view of the basement doors and one weather proof camera will be aimed at the dumpster.

While most of the cameras have been installed, at least one is not functioning and a hold has been placed on installing more.  The installer felt unsafe using a ladder to reach some of the areas because of the poor condition of the gutters and supporting structure.  Therefore, additional camera installation will be performed after gutter repairs have been completed.

Sabrina is working with AT&T to have the line installed (DSL) in the clubroom to facility access to the camera system.  Access to the video will be limited to the board members and law enforcement. 

Wireless internet 

Discussion to enter into contract with company to offer internet to all units.  This project tabled until later in the year, when the board will evaluate the Association’s financial position and the liability of providing service.
Dish Service: DirecTV
No additional dishes are to be installed on the roof.  Residents must notify DirecTV that the provider must use the 2 dishes that are already installed.  (1 dish on each building.)  

Pest Control
Provided by Alabama Professional Services and is the 4th Wednesday of the month.  Our technician is Greg Lawson.  He sprays the basement and the exterior of the buildings and will spray interiors if owners are home and request inside service,  

Sabrina will make notices to post at mail boxes as a reminder to residents 
Sealing of Parking Lot

Estimates were presented by Sabrina and discussed.  The board would like to move forward with sealing and painting the lot, but has tabled this even until the financial situation has improved.
Rules & Regulations Booklet Approved 

Terry Catalano summarized and put into drafted form a Rules and Regulations booklet that can be handout to all owners.  The document was distributed to the Board via email prior to the meeting for review.  The document was approved unanimously and will be made available on our website, www.LePointe.com.
Pool 

The pool was painted, the pump repaired in 2009, and opened for the Summer.  The pool is very rarely used.  People are still throwing garbage into the pool including diapers and full bags of trash.  The expectation is that the camera system will be able to record this activity and severe fines will be imposed.
Insurance:   

The question was asked “If we have security cameras installed would this lower the rates?”

Per our Insurance Agent with Travelers, Clayton Taylor:   

The cameras will not actually reduce the insurance premium, but It will aid in the overall “acceptance” of the risk from an underwriting viewpoint...how the Underwriter “views” the entire acct, works ultimately works its way down into the rating Via a judgment factor by the underwriter...what he “feels” about the acct – if you will. It’s a very good thing....clayton 

 As such, no savings will be incurred to the association, but individual owners are encouraged to discuss the cameras with their insurance providers.
Sign
The LePointe sign on the front of the 1153/1155 building is obscured by the trees and has faded.  Estimates will be obtained to freshen the paint and to prune the trees with the intent of quickly implementing the enhancement.  Approval by the president and at least one additional board member will be deemed to be authorization.  Approval will be in the form of email or phone call to Sabrina.
Website

Jeff Lyons maintains the website for the Association.  The website address www.LePointe.com will be noted on the cover letter with the next mass mail out to owners.
Basement
One of the reasons for holding the annual meeting at the Metcalf office was the deplorable condition of the basement and meeting room at LePointe.  The topic of refurbishing the clubhouse was discussed very briefly.  This topic comes up at every annual meeting, and it was once again determined that the cost simply cannot be justified.

Management
The board is pleased with Metcalf management, especially Sabrina’s efforts, and will continue with their service.
Fees
The board noted that fees at other associations in the Birmingham area are higher than LePointe.  Jeff Lyons mentioned that the fee at a similar association where he has a property is $175 per month.  Another one of his properties also has a fee of $175 but does not include water and has frequent assessments.  Even with the rising cost of insurance, water, and almost every other type of bill, the board was very pleased to announce that it does not intend to increase dues and no assessments are planned.
Meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm

Respectfully submitted by Sabrina L. Gaddy for the Board of LePointe.
